LTPOA Minutes April 12, 2016

     Board Members Present:  Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, Doug Leeker, Shelby Reneski, Roy Hummel and Mike Steeno.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:05p.m. There were 11 residents in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
President’s Report

     President Blaha announced his welcome and thanked everyone there for attending this April meeting. Steve thanked Rich Hirsch for getting some volunteers together and taking care of cleaning up the landscaping at the front entrance area.  President Blaha asked the board members if they read last month’s minutes and if they had any additions, corrections or deletions.  With nothing new to correct or add, Steve asked for a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve them as printed.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and approve the minutes and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report

     Marilyn Meyer reported on the financial report for March 2016.  Please see the attachment.  Roy made a motion to accept the financial report and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $619.25.  These bills included Val Silhavy and Sheila Frauenfelder for clearing corners around the road at F50, N1 and N48 and stain for new picnic tables ($529.25) and the portable toilet ($90.00).  Doug made a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

     Doug Leeker reported that he as the plans from Stanley Fluegel at C-43, for a 6’ X 8’ shed that we preapproved at the last meeting.  Shelby made a motion to approve the shed and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

     Doug reported that he has an application from Charles Reneski at O-08 for a dock rebuild.  The previous dock was destroyed and he would like to rebuild the dock the same size. After examining the paperwork, Marilyn made a motion to approve the dock and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

     Doug stated that he has an application from Jeffrey Marlow at M-36 for a boatlift. After review of the plans, Shelby made a motion to approve the boatlift and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

     Doug reported that he has an application from Clarence Cobb at I-78, I-79 and I-80 for a fence.  After review of the plans, Roy made a motion to approve the fence and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

     Doug Leeker stated he had an application, with plans, from Donald Kidwell at N-8, N-9 and N-10 for a new garage.  The board reviewed the plans and Shelby made a motion to approve the new garage and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.
Security

     Roy Hummel reported that he had to put the gate arm on several times as it was down.  He thanked Jan Hunnicutt for her diligence in keeping after the cars without stickers.  Roy stated that GCI Security is interested in providing security to us again this summer at the same rate as last year.  It was decided to start security the weekend before Memorial Day weekend.

Gate

     Rich Hirsch reported that the codes most abused this past month were Blaha’s, which is set to expire.  Steve said that he had given his code to William Tedrick as his wife Phyllis, was in hospice and he need a code for all the people coming and going.  The next most abused code belonged to Mike Higgins and the third was the Quillman’s.  The Quillman’s are still having work completed on their house.  

     Rich stated that there was a problem with the call box.  Individuals at the gate could call and hear, but the residents they were calling could not hear.  He said he thought it was a problem with the microphone so he tested it and it was ok.  He changed the sound card and seemed to fix the problem.
Maintenance

     Doug Leeker reported a tree had fallen through a deck and he is unsure if it was removed.  President Blaha stated that he would call Ken Stojeba to see if it had been removed.
LTIA

     Shelby Reneski reported that they had the drawing for the raffle at the fish fry dinner meeting and the 1st place winner was Rick Lippitt and he donated $250 of the $350 back to the LTIA fireworks fund.  The second place winner was Tom McMaster and he donated his winnings back to the LTIA also!  

     Shelby reported that the May dinner will be hamburgers and hotdogs and it will be the 3rd Sunday in May as Mother’s Day is on the 2nd Sunday.
Finance 

     Janet Hirsch stated nothing new to report.

Website

     Janet Hirsch reported that the deadline for the newsletter would be April 20th.  She also stated that if you plan to have any issues on the June LTPOA election ballot, they needed to be given to her by April 20th.

Parents Club

     No report.

Garden Club

     Rich Hirsch reported that two Thursday mornings, he, Barb Rohm, Chyree DeRoode, Fran and Robert Hovis, Jeri and Larry Schmidt and Marilyn Meyer cleaned up the flowerbeds at the flagpole, guard shack, entrance to the maintenance yard and the Sales Office.
     Marilyn Meyer reported that the garage sale is scheduled for May 14th with the gate open to the public from 8:00am- 2:00pm.  If you plan to sell anything, you will need to place a sign or balloon in your driveway.  It was suggested to have GCI Security to work May 14th from 7:30am- 2:30pm and hand out visitor cards to any non-resident attending the garage sale.  Mike made a motion to hire GCI Security to work during the garage sale and start for the summer on the weekend prior to Memorial Day weekend and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn reported that the annual road cleanup would take place April 23rd.
     Doug Leeker reported that he would like to have a sign posted about the lowering of the lake October 1, 2016.  Shelby Reneski gave him permission to place the sign on the LTIA’s bulletin board at the entrance.
Sewer Board

     Marilyn Meyer stated they need a new board member.
Dam Report
     Clarue Holland reported that Red Oak cut the clumps of grass out of the road on the back of the Dam and will cut the grass on the Dam when they are able to get back here.  

     Clarue stated that we would need to build a weir with sandbags to measure the water coming down the back of the Dam to make sure we do not have a leak in the Dam.  Steve said he would get some volunteers to help construct the weir.
     Clarue reported that she had applied for and received the permit to addle goose eggs from the US Fish and Wildlife Service.  

     Clarue stated that the groundhog holes look like there may have been some activity.  Rich Hirsch said he set up the camera a few weeks ago and didn’t see any activity, but they groundhogs may have still been sleeping.  He will set it up again.

     Clarue reported that she would start the water testing in May before Memorial Day weekend.

Old Business

      President Blaha asked Brian Stephens with the Anglers Club, if they had received any requests to have the water willow removed.  Brian stated that they have only received one request.  Steve asked Brian to run another notice in the newsletter.
     Kevin Scheirich, with the Anglers Club, announced up coming fishing tournaments.  The 1st will be held May 22nd from 6:00am- 10:00am for adults.  The second one will be held June 12th from 9:00am- 1:00pm for kids and will include food and a beverage after the tournament.  The 3rd tournament will be held July 24th from 6:00am- 10:00am for adults and the 4th tournament will be a catfish tournament on the lakefront ramp area, held September 17th from 3:00pm- 6:00pm for the kids.
     Kevin reported that they would like to build some brush piles out of flexible tubing and each would be about 5 ½ feet tall. They would place them in 20 feet deep of water.  Brian explained the advantages of this type.  They would be safe; they would collapse if they were hit from the top. Second they would not decompose, so they would not have to constantly be replacing them.  Brain said that they would post GPS coordinates for each on the website.  Brian said they would drop them in sets of three.  Kevin reported they would cost about $40 each.  Kevin stated that they would like to build 30 of them this year.  The LTPOA agreed to split the cost with the Tishomingo Anglers Association.  Doug made a motion to give the Tishomingo Anglers Association $600 this year to build the brush piles and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
     Kevin also stated that no one should be fishing with live bait brought in from outside of Lake Tishomingo.
New Business

     A resident asked about the requirements of having 10 feet of asphalt from the lake drive into each personal driveway.  He said he counted 4 personal driveways on the south side that did not meet this requirement.  President Blaha announced that he would construct some letters to be mailed to these individuals.

     President Blaha asked for a moment of silence for the passing of resident Phyllis Tedrick.

     With no new business to discuss, Shelby made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Doug.  The meeting adjourned at 8:05.





          
